
EUROBODALLA SHIRE COUNCIL 

PUBLIC FORUM 

All members of the community who have registered have been  
advised that they have a maximum of five minutes to put their case. 

 
Ordinary Meeting of Council on 12 July 2016 

 

Name Subject/Comments 

Public Access Session – 9:30am 

Nil  

  

Agenda Items – 10.00am 

Cate McMath PSR16/028 Draft Community Plan of Management – Re-
categorisation and Lease of Community Land – Melaleuca 
Reserve, Catalina (Muddy Puddles) 

John Wakelin PSR16/028 Draft Community Plan of Management – Re-
categorisation and Lease of Community Land – Melaleuca 
Reserve, Catalina (Muddy Puddles) 

Renee Baker PSR16/028 Draft Community Plan of Management – Re-
categorisation and Lease of Community Land – Melaleuca 
Reserve, Catalina (Muddy Puddles) 

Dr Sue Mackenzie PSR16/028 Draft Community Plan of Management – Re-
categorisation and Lease of Community Land – Melaleuca 
Reserve, Catalina (Muddy Puddles) 

Primi Thompson.  

 

PSR16/028 Draft Community Plan of Management – Re-
categorisation and Lease of Community Land – Melaleuca 
Reserve, Catalina (Muddy Puddles) 

 









 

 

 

Good Morning, 

My name is Renee Baker, I currently reside in Catalina and am a mother to two young children..  

One of which has complex and complicated medical needs. 

I am here today to support the re-categorisation of a section of the Melaleuca Reserve from 

‘park’ to ‘general community use’ so that Muddy Puddles can lease the land to build an 

education and therapy centre for children ages 0 to 18 years. 

I wanted to speak from the point of view from a mother, a mother who will do anything for her 

child to access the therapy he needs. 

As you may or may not be aware, children under the age of 6 with a developmental disability 

require early intervention to help the outcome of their adult life.  In the Eurobodalla, this is 

extremely hard to come by.  In the early days I drove to Narooma, to Moruya, Ulladulla, Nowra, 

Wollongong, Canberra and Sydney just to access services.  Some of these services I would drive 

a very long way then turn around and come all the way home.  Our Sydney services I would stay 

up to a week at a time. 

As you might imagine, this was tough on our family.  Imagine being in my shoes, with an 

intellectually disabled toddler that also would at any point have seizures.  Add to that I also had 

a baby and I was exhausted.  It wasn’t easy and if the services were available in our local area – 

my life would have been so much easier.  My story is not unique in any way shape or form. 

To have a service that offers education and therapy in our local area is a dream for many 

parents like myself.  For years we have wanted this to happen – and looking at the plans for the 

new development in Catalina, it’s a dream come true. 

Having the preschool next door to this development is a massive drawcard, especially in terms 

of early intervention.   The preschool already has a very good reputation of working with 

disabled children and supporting them. Having this development next door will be fantastic for 

parents of children attending the preschool as they won’t require large amounts of travel.  This 

will help many families – especially those of whom are working. 

 

 



 

The fact that the centre will have a playground attached is a huge bonus.  While it may not 

seem like much, but having a space to play before or after a therapy session can mean a lot to a 

child who isn’t able to cope and requires downtime. 

After early intervention at present there isn’t a lot of support for children after they turn 7.  

Muddy Puddles have committed to work with children until they turn 18 which is amazing.  

There really isn’t many disability centres that offer support for children of all ages. 

Another wonderful aspect about the centre is it’s also only a few minutes away from the high 

school – high school children attending the centre will be within walking distance to receive 

therapy and education services.   

The location in Catalina is a quiet space, and in my honest opinion a very unused one too.  My 

son attends a support unit in Moruya and during the school term I drive past the park at least 4 

times a day, both in the morning and in the afternoon.  Only on the very rare occasion have I 

ever seen anyone actually using the land, and on the rare occasion they do it’s a family playing 

at the children’s park – the park in which will be built upon and made better. 

When I started putting pen to paper about this speech and what I would say I decided on 

Saturday night to go onto a local Facebook page and asked the community via a poll whether 

they supported the land being used to build a disability facility or whether they would prefer it 

was left as it is now.  I did this because this is my generations main form of community 

communication and connection.   

Within a matter of a couple of hours I had 100 comments saying that they support the building 

and even had one member comment that they actually live in Merimbula, and travel 7 hours for 

services but were so excited of the prospect of a centre only 2.5 hours away.  Out of people 

that commented only 1 person didn’t fully support the centre, but not the centre itself.. the 

location.  That’s one person out of 100.  One percent .  Sunday night I closed the poll and a 

whopping 209 people had voted, 206 of which supported the development.  To me that speaks 

volumes.  My generation and our children can see the value in this building and can see the 

parks potential..  

That’s the thing I ask you all to consider.  Long term gains and the generation that this 

development will go towards helping.  I recently stated in a newspaper article that what do you 

gain from leaving this park as it is.. it’s a piece of land that people drive past, sometimes walk 

on.  You may once in a blue moon pull out a picnic rug and sit and eat your lunch.  That’s all it 

will remain year in and year out.   20 years from now it will remain the same. 



 

 

 

What do you gain from allowing this land to be built upon for this development? 

You gain achievements, you gain goals, you gain a life, you gain employment, you gain 

confidence, most importantly you gain HOPE and the gain a future.  And as a parent of a 

disabled child that watches her son struggle with the most basic of tasks so many take for 

granted – those things means the world. 

In our shires disability action plan it’s noted that 19% of our shire has a disability of some kind.  

6% of which are profound.  That’s actually higher than the national average.   

And in our action plan it states ‘ we wish to foster a community where participation and 

contribution of people with a disability is welcomed and valued.  This promotes a positive 

image of people with a disability and their inclusion in the broader community’ 

Im here to ask that you all recognise the need for this centre.   

Listen to your action plan - We need this development now, in-fact we needed it yesterday.   

Catalina is a wonderful space for this brand few facility..   

Please don’t keep putting off the development that our shire so desperately needs.   

Our most vulnerable children and teenagers, along with their parents need and deserve it.  

Thank you. 

 

 




















